
Dorr/ Leighton Sewer Authority 

August 29, 2013 

1. The Dorr/Leighton Sewer Authority met at 6:30 p.m. on August 29, 2013 at the Leighton 

Township Hall for the purpose of interviewing candidates for the assistant treasurer position. 

2. Members present: Miling, Senneker, Martin, Deer, Nieuwenhuis, Troost 

3. Members absent: Saunders, VanderWoude 

4. Interviews were scheduled with Fern O”Beshaw, Sheryl Seif, Meggan Kasprowicz and Kathy 

Tanner 

5. Board member Martin had applied for the position and was uncertain as to why he had not 

been granted an interview.  He thought that he had received enough support.  However, several 

members had not reported their choices to Deer and they were not included in the count.  He 

asked if he could be interviewed with the time we had prior to the first interview.  The board 

agreed  that he would be interviewed with stipulations.  He would be interviewed first, he would 

not be able to ask questions of the other candidates and he would not be able to vote.  Mr. 

Martin agreed to the terms and interviews began. 

6. Interviews were conducted with Jim Martin, Fern O’Beshaw, Sheryl Seif Meggan Kasprowicz and 

Kathy Tanner. 

7. Following the interviews, there was discussion and candidates were narrowed down.  There was 

no clear consensus so references will be sought for Jim Martin, Fern O’Beshaw and Kathy Tanner 

with a follow up meeting to be scheduled in the next week to make the selection. 

Mary Lou Nieuwenhuis, Sec’y.________________________________________________ 

Jeff Miling, Co-Chair________________________________________________________ 

Steve Deer, Co-Chair________________________________________________________ 


